No: SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2015-18/109 
Dated 17th September, 2018. 

To

Shri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi.

Sub: Large number of AGM vacancies were reserved for untraceable cases at the time of DPC and it is reported that excess promotions happened against SC/ST quota in the promotion to AGM cadre. The matter may be reviewed and the eligible SDEs in list 8 waiting for promotion may be given promotion w.e.f. 29.06.2018 as their juniors are promoted on 29.06.2018. 
Respected Sir,

We, once again extend our sincere gratitude to the BSNL Management for issuing the promotion orders in different cadres, filling almost all the vacancies and even by upgradation of posts. However, large number of SDEs, completed more than 14 years of service are still waiting their promotion as AGM. It is learnt that there are AGM vacancies available on the following grounds against which SDEs can be promoted:
1. At the time of DPC, more than 450 AGM vacancies were reserved for untraceable cases.  BSNLCO vide No.451 -31/2015-Pers.(DPC)/pt/7 Dated:02.08.2018 intimated the untraceable cases to all the Circles and in the letter it was stated that “Further, in respect of untraceable Executives, if no details are received by 31.08.2018, they will be considered as deemed to have resigned from service as per the provisions contained in DOP&T OM No. 132O6/2/2O10 Estt (L) dated 29.03.2012”. 
Since the stipulated date of 31.08.2018 is already over, the vacancies reserved for the untraceable cases can be released now and promotion can be given to the eligible candidates. 

2. Further, in the case of AGM promotion, it is reported that excess promotion has happened in the case of SC/ST candidates by treating them as General candidates. This aspect may be examined on the basis of the Hon SC interim order and the DoP&T guidelines in this regard. In case it is found excess, their seniors are to be promoted proportionately.
The vacancies as mentioned in para 1 &2 above can be filled up immediately. In both the cases, the juniors are promoted on 29.06.2018. So the eligible SDEs may be considered for promotion w.e.f 29.06.2018 itself, at par with their juniors. 
With kind regards, 
(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1. Smt Sujata T Ray, DIR(HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a please. 

2. Shri Keshav Rao, GM(Pers) for information and n/a please. 

